Administrative/Professional Committee Meeting Minutes
November 15, 2006

Present:  Michelle Burke, Scott Richardson, David Vandersloot, Joe Blythe, Betty Schaner, Steve Leeser, Greg Wilson, Jennifer Allard, Steven Lipnicki
Linda Davis – Salary & Benefits Subcommittee
Open enrollment for benefits will be closing on the 20th. No complaints on the process have been heard by the members. The web based sign up system seems to be clear cut and working well. There was a brief discussion on why these particular dates were chosen. Scott explained that we have to wait until November to have enough information before putting the information on the web.
Mid-year Review of Goals/Issues
Diversity Initiatives 
· MCRI ballot initiative was defeated. Questions were asked as to how this would affect GVSU and the general belief is that we will have to see how this works out in the courts.

· Division/Unit Activities – we need to continue to share information from our Divisions as training is usually done at this level
· Info Sharing protocol – the Team Against Bias meets regularly to address student concerns
· Training – there have been a number of no shows at the Excellence Series even though there have been people on the waiting list.  The University Leadership Team has discussed this issue – how to implement campus-wide training for employees that is relevant
· Performance evaluations – since this is the first year that Intercultural Awareness will be fully included we need to see how this is implemented.
New President
Good things are being said about President Hass.  We appreciate being included as a voice through the University Leadership Team and through his visits with us.  We need to work with the Professional Development Subcommittee to set up an “All-Division Update” for the Spring with the President.
Our purpose/subcommittee relationships
Liaisons seem to be working out well. Linda Davis reported that the Salary Benefits Committee has been reviewing their bylaws to be sure that they are in compliance. Jennifer said that she has not been receiving updates from the Professional Development Committee to post on the web page.
Welcome process/ social activities
The cards and gift (ink pen) seem to be working well. A concern was expressed about the lack of a good communication tool between faculty and staff. Not everyone has access to the barter board and it is not the ideal format.  We have tried to promote the U-club as an option for social activities, with mixed response.
Service projects

We need to watch for opportunities and find out how people want to be involved.
Mentoring (COT)/ training (Excellence Series)
We need to get data and discuss how including COT in the Excellence Series is working.  There is also a concern that there are COT programs where A/P staff have not been included.  The mentoring item has not yet been addressed. 
Communication with UAS/ COT
Need to continue to improve in this area.  Our voice on the University Leadership Team may help, as this also includes the UAS chair and executive officers.  We have not been sending anyone to UAS meetings on a regular basis.  The COT president called us about benefits discussions.
Salary & Benefits

· Help AP understand benefits & cost

· Open enrollment communication
· Find ways to help HR Benefits staff communicate w/ AP

Other Business

Awards Subcommittee – Betty has contacted those on the Awards subcommittee to see if they are still interested in participating. They hope to meet in December. Betty is still waiting to hear from Bonnie Maka about the date to present the Team Award from last year.
Construction Project – Progress on the planning of KC, MAK, Athletic Bldg, and Housing was discussed.
University Leadership Team – If there are items that should be taken to the leadership team, please contact Michelle.
Newsletter – Jennifer agreed to put together a newsletter before she goes out on maternity leave. Topics to be included in the newsletter should be information on the election process, date of the luncheon, open forum date, and a comment from Pat Oldt regarding how the MCRI vote will affect GVSU.  

Constituent Concerns 

· AP Adjunct pay - Scott has talked to the Provost about this and it will go to the Dean’s Council for further discussion.
· Vacation request procedures – this is more of a topic for the departments to address individually.
New Hires since October Meeting

Group 1

Jon Ruiter

Group2

Melissa Selby

Jackie Rautio

Michael Messner

Michelle Rhodes

Group3 

Kathryn Benedict

Group 4

Tamara Rosier

Group 5

Marc Troeger

Group 6

Thaddeus James Maciak

Respectfully submitted,

Steve Leeser
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